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WELCOME BACK AND HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
It’s great to see everybody back after the winter 
break. We hope that you had a fun and relaxing 
holiday with many memories to share.  The Blundell 
Staff wishes you the best for a happy, healthy and 
prosperous 2018!  
 
In December, we said good bye to Ms. Erin Gebbie, 
who is moving away from the district.  We wish Ms. 
Gebbie and her family the very best in their new 
home in Powell River.  In her place, we welcome 
Ms. Elaine Yu, who will be working with Division 5 for 
the rest of the school year.  
  
As we head into a new term, it’s a good time to 
review effective communication between students, 
parents and staff at the school.  At Blundell, we 
believe that it’s important that everyone works 
together to solve problems and support learning in a 
safe and positive environment.  
 
When dealing with conflicts or issues, the 
following protocol is used: 

1. Classroom Level: 
• student(s) report concerns to teacher 
• teacher works with student(s) to 

resolve incident 
• parent contact, depending on 

situation 
• resolution may involve class-based 

consequences 
• if incident is unresolved, or more 

significant, the principal is involved 
 

2. School Level 
• student(s) and/or teacher(s) report 

concerns to principal 
• principal works with student(s) and 

staff to resolve incident  
• resolution may involve  

consequences such as learning 
conversations with principal &/or 
counsellor, time outs, 
mediations, parent contact, in-school 
suspensions, and/or out-of-school 
suspensions, etc 

• if incidents continue to occur or an 
incident is extremely serious, the 
assistant superintendent may 
become involved 
 

3. District Level 
• assistant superintendent works with 

school principal to determine if 
a Board of Review is needed 

 
Please contact me at the school if you have any 
questions or concerns.  

 
Ms. H. Wong  

The S.H.A.R.P. Report 
 

Blundell Bobcats  
Are S.H.A.R.P.  

 
Safe 

Helpful 
Accountable 
Respectful 

Positive 
 
Congratulations to the following SHARP students 
who were recognized in November and December: 
 
Div. 1: Bryan, Cheryl, Autumn and Nathan 
Div. 2: Adisa, Susan, Jack L. and Krystal 
Div. 3: Jasper, Cici, Jerry and Abby 
Div. 4: Trinity, Fiona, Andreya and CJ 
Div. 5: Baris, Sharlene, Ethan and Victoria 
Div. 6: Obie, Tuncay, Niklesh and Valerie 
Div. 7: Xavier, Nealin, Lucas and Irene  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  
 
 

Winter Concert – A Huge Success! 
Congratulations to all our 
students and staff for the 
fabulous performances at the 
Winter Band/Class Concert.  
All of the students did a 
wonderful job showing off 

their musical talents.  A special thank you to Mr. 
Choinsky for leading us in the rousing sing along! 
 
 

 
 
 

Past Events
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Term 1 Reports  

If you have not already done so, please return your 
child’s report card envelope to his/her teacher.  
Teachers are also available to meet with you if you 
have any questions or concerns about your child’s 
progress.  
 
 

 
 

Blundell Bobcats Hit the Hoops 
 
Basketball season is off to a great start with 
coaches Mr. Dennis (Boys) and Ms 
Kacyznski/Ms Baulke (Girls).  Grade 6 and 

7 students will play against other schools in 
Richmond and participate in the feeder school 
tournament at Steveston-London Secondary.   
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Jan. 30: Thompson @ Blundell (home) 
Jan. 31: Blundell @ Ferris (away) 
Feb. 6: Ferris @ Blundell (home)        
Feb. 8: Blundell @ Thompson (away) 
Feb. 15: Brighouse @ Blundell (home) 
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Jan. 29: Blundell @ Brighouse (away)  
Feb. 1: Thompson @ Blundell (home) 
Feb. 5: Blundell @ Ferris (away) 
Feb. 8: Ferris @ Blundell (home)  
Feb. 13 Brighouse @ Blundell (home) 
Feb. 20: McKay @ Blundell (home) 
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Feb. 27 – Mar. 1 (final schedule TBA)  
 

 
 
School Spirit Day Jan. 24  
 
Show off your craziest hair style 
on Wednesday, Jan. 24th!  Be 

creative!  Have fun!  Show school spirit!  
 
 
Pro-D Day: Fri. Jan. 26:   
No School for Students 
 
 

 
 

 
News from the PAC 

 
Congratulations to the Blundell PAC 
group for organizing a very 
successful basket raffle draw in 

December.  They raised over $800 from ticket sales 
and there were many happy basket winners!!!  
 
The group is looking forward to a productive second 
term with continued hot lunch days and a Movie Night 
in February.  
 
PAC meetings are generally held every month and all 
parents are welcome! February’s date will be 
announced soon!  

 
 
 
 

Breakfast Club – Tuesdays and Thursdays 
We are very fortunate to offer 
Breakfast Club to our students 
twice a week on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays.  These programs 
are run by volunteers from the 
Richmond Baptist Church and 
our very own PAC group.   

 
 

Registrations/ Student Transfers 
For September 2018 

 
Registration has already begun for 

children (born in 2013) who will be entering 
Kindergarten in September 2018.  If you know any 
children that may be moving into the Blundell 
catchment area and are Kindergarten age, we 
encourage you to ask them to register at the School 
Board Office.  To complete the registration, please 
bring the following original documents: 
• proof of residency - such as an original 

mortgage agreement, current property tax notice 
or assessment or lease/rental agreement 

• your child’s Canadian birth certificate, landed 
immigration documents with certificate of birth, 
or Canadian citizenship card, and parents’ 
landed immigration documents 

• your child’s immunization health records. 
 
In accordance with the Richmond School Board 
policy, new students with any language other than 
English as a first language are required to attend the 
District E.L.L. Reception Centre.  An appointment will 
be made for you when you register your child at the 
school. 
 
Transfer applications for those students interested 
can be received at schools from Jan. 11 – Feb. 2, 
2018.  Please contact the school office for more 
information.  
 

 
Dates for Your Calendar  

 
Jan. 23 – Breakfast Club 
Jan. 24 – Crazy Hair Day 
Jan. 25 – Breakfast Club  
Jan. 26 – Pro-D Day (No school for students) 
Jan. 30 – Breakfast Club 
Feb. 1 – Breakfast Club 
Feb. 2 – PAC Hot Lunch 
Feb. 6 – Breakfast Club 
Feb. 8 - Breakfast Club 
Feb. 9 – PAC Movie Night (6 – 8 pm) 
Feb. 12 – Family Day Holiday (School is closed) 
Feb. 13 – Breakfast Club 
Feb. 15 – Breakfast Club 
Feb. 16 – PAC Hot Lunch 
Feb. 20 – Breakfast Club 
Feb. 22 – Breakfast Club 
    Parent Teacher Conferences 

   Early Dismissal at 11:38 am for  
   Conferences 

Feb. 23 – Pro-D Day (No school for students) 
Feb. 27 – Breakfast Club  
Feb. 28 – Pink Shirt/Anti-Bullying Day  
 

Upcoming Events

Ongoing Events
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